









ST. OSWALD'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Email: office@st-oswalds.liverpool.sch.uk www.stoswaldsschool.com

Spanish Catch Up Curriculum Vision

At St Oswald's Catholic Primary School, we believe that the learning of a foreign language provides a valuable educational, social and cultural experience for our pupils. It helps them to develop communication skills, including speaking, listening, reading and writing helping to extend their knowledge of how language works; skills that they will be able access in the future. It enables children to appreciate the beauty of another culture and broaden their horizons, giving a new perspective on the world in which we live.

In consideration of the lockdown of 2019-20 due to Coronavirus, we have reviewed our curriculum overview and identified where the missing objectives may be covered in the current year's MFL provision. Pupils will still be encouraged to develop their reading, writing, listening and speaking skills, meeting their current year's required skills, alongside plugging any prerequisite objectives for each individual topic. There are many continuous objectives – including common vocabulary, phrases or grammar – that will be revisited in numerous topics throughout the children's language learning journeys.

Teachers will be supported with planning and resources (that they can adapt dependent on their class' need) and will also have additional support from the subject leader and MFL specialist. This year St Oswald's have also engaged our foreign language assistant for more contact time to enable us to provide for our pupils' MFL needs, meeting National Curriculum requirements for KS2 and also providing provision for our KS1 children.